October 5, 1943.

Lt. Col. W. L. MoMorris, Commandant, R.O.T.C., University of Kansas.

Dear Colonel McMorris:

Congratulations on your induction as a member of Lawrence Rotary. We are indeed pleased to have you, and as Hovey Hanna said, "We like you and we want you to like us." I am sure as far as our side of the bargain is concerned that has been affirmed.

We were indeed sorry that Hovey could not be at the meeting to induct you because he had definitely counted on that. He was over at my home Sunday evening rehearsing the part and he had a little stunt that would have added a lot of color to the thing had he been there. But what Fred read was only a part of it. Hovey had some highlights that only Hovey could do. At any rate, we will be pulling for Hovey to get well and he will tell you all about it.

With all good wishes, I am

Rotarily yours,

FCA: AH

President.